Preparing for the year ahead
Be Kind – we’re a team
As we start the academic year 2022/23 we already know that schools and academies and our children and their families are facing, and will continue to face, some unprecedented financial challenges. Let us all remember to be kind to one another; stop and take the time to check on and check in with each other as we build and rebuild our governance team.
Vision and Values
You do not need to agree different values every year, but it is good practice to think about how you want the vision and values to be manifested in the work of the governing board. 
Agendas
Meeting agendas should not be prepared in isolation of each other so why not take time to think about how all the meeting agendas fit together.  For your first board meeting of the year include all the compliance tasks such as electing a chair and vice chair, approving terms of reference, code of conduct and agreeing link roles. 
Why not think about your agenda in 3 parts?
1. In the autumn term ask – what do we need and want to do, 
2. In the spring term ask how far have we got, and 
3. In the summer term ask what difference have we made.
Documents, Policies and Reports
Early in the term you will need to approve key policies such as safeguarding but why not take a moment to ask school leaders about how long it takes to prepare reports to the board and how many policies you really need to approve? Is it possible to streamline some of this work? Doing so will really support efficiency and effectiveness. 
Training and Skills
Why not make sure that everyone on board has the opportunity to undertake some training – there are lots of modules, courses and webinars available to support governance. Training is not just for chairs and new governors! What’s your personal training plan? 
Talk to the Clerk
Your clerk is often a mine of useful information so do please them ask for advice.
Ready for Inspection?
If your school is in an inspection window try and plan ahead – be prepared. Check the website and make sure it is updated, make sure all your minutes are available, organise some focused preparation with your school leaders. 
Good Luck!
 


